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INT. MOTEL ROOM-NIGHT

DIANA
I love a man that wears jewelry.

BIG CHUCK
Thank you very much. I like my 
turquoise like I like my 
women...American and top grade.

DIANA
Ooh, 100 percent. 

BIG CHUCK
To you.

They cheers a drink together.

BIG CHUCK (CONT’D)
You know what they say about 
grasshoppers?

DIANA
Huh-uh.

BIG CHUCK
Hard on the outside, soft and 
creamy on the inside.

DIANA
Ohh, I always like soft and creamy.

BIG CHUCK
I’m soft and creamy.

DIANA
I know you are. Why don’t we make 
sure that bed is okay.

BIG CHUCK
It looks like it’s in danger. Let 
me close the door.

DIANA awkwardly stands in the way so he’s forced to grope 
her.

DIANA
Yah, I’d like you to get that. Like 
you to get that.

BIG CHUCK closes door.



DIANA (CONT’D)
And I’ll just get your drink for 
ya. 

DIANA rubs up against him again.

BIG CHUCK
Yah, you get that.

DIANA
Get that. 

BIG CHUCK
Now you wait here I’ll be right 
back.

BIG CHUCK puts on cowboy hat.

BIG CHUCK (CONT’D)
I’m back.

DIANA
Ooh, you are agile.

BIG CHUCK
Quick like a panther. Cheers to 
you.

DIANA
Cheers to you.

BIG CHUCK
It looks like it’s just you and me 
now.

BIG CHUCK seduces her with dance.

DIANA
Uh oh. It sure is. Gonna make 
tonight so special. Backin it up. 

BIG CHUCK falls on bed, motioning it like an ocean.

DIANA (CONT’D)
Whoo, I’m gonna hmmp hmmp swim in 
there. I’m gonna make you one of my 
special famous cocktails.

BIG CHUCK
Well I hope that cocktail has a 
punch.

DIANA opens a pillbox.
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DIANA
You know what, you’re gonna love 
it.

BIG CHUCK
I’m gonna love it, ‘cuz you made 
it.

DIANA
Mm hmm...it’s gonna be so good.

DIANA makes the drink all sexy like then brings it to him.

BIG CHUCK
I don’t know if I can do this.

DIANA
Yah, that’s okay. I wasn’t really 
in the mood for it anyway.

BIG CHUCK
Oh no, no I’m sorry.

DIANA
It’s not a big deal.

BIG CHUCK
It’s just that I ain’t been with 
another woman since my wife passed, 
and umm I’m sorry. Because here you 
are, and you’re so beautiful. And 
you’re so colorful. Like Dorothy 
from the Oz. Flowers, and I do, I 
appreciate y’all inviting me up 
here to your super fucking weird 
sexual tryst. I’m scared. 

DIANA
Aww, Big Chuck.

BIG CHUCK
I do like you. I really do. Margie, 
I do wanna make love to you.

DIANA
Oh my God, take me now.

DIANA pounces on him.
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